PARKY H.S.

BOSSLEY PARK HIGH SCHOOL

Incorporated with the P & C

COMMUNITY SUPPORT GROUP MINUTES

DATE: 16/06/25

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT TO COUNTY:

We the Bossley Park community would like to acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land on which we stand, the Darug Nation. We also pay our respects to the Elders both past and present. As a school full of many nations, united as one we focus on excellence and success while caring for the land on which we live and learn.

MEETING OPENED: 6:01PM

PERSONS PRESENT: Ask all to sign the sign-on sheet being passed around.

Attendance list completed and will be scanned to be kept on file.

APOLOGIES: Kim Thompson

MATTERS ARISING FROM THE PREVIOUS MEETING: Nil.

CORRESPONDENCE IN:

P&C Association Term 2 Magazine Quarterly GST Instalment Notice CommBank Account Statement

CORRESPONDENCE OUT: Nil.

PRESIDENT REPORT: A. Hzaife

StudentPayPlus – feedback

Must add money to each individual child. No option to add for a whole family.

Concerns about adding money and leaving it in the wallet. You can get a credit; however, the money added will remain until spent.

Anna Ligori suggested to invite a representative from Sentral to attend the next CSG Meeting.

Canteen Manager is finding it easy in the canteen, orders come in at 9AM, are sorted and availability confirmed. Students going to canteen asking if they can use their credit during the day, reminded that its online only and can't be redeemed at the canteen physically.

New Pilot – Student availability for them to process orders – TBC

Kiosk at canteen – enquire with Sentral

SECRETARY REPORT: R. Melisi

CSG Minutes of every meeting will be uploaded to our website moving forward.

All schools in the DoE will be getting their websites upgraded. Our website is scheduled for Term 3 Weeks 6-10.

TREASURER REPORT:

Commonwealth Bank Account: \$1,380.97
School holding in Trust: \$5,251.12

Signatories need to be updated on the CBA Account. Iclem (Treasurer), Afrothiti (President) and Robert (Secretary) to go to CBA to update the signatories on the account.

CBA Account

Account Name: Bossley Park High School Community Support Group

Account Number: BSB 062-294 00902534

PRINCIPAL REPORT: C. Hollis

New Staff Polo shirts worn on excursions and special events – Jackets TBC

SRE (Special Religious Education)

Very positive feedback, great behaviour and more students are interested, looking at using other providers.

Executive Entitlement Review

HT Administration under review – unfortunately will be deleted at the end of 2026. Roles to be dispersed to other HTs in preparation for this change. This is due to decreasing student numbers and is out of Principal's control. 2nd HT Administration remains.

Possibility of putting another HT position on review in 2026 to be deleted in 2027.

Graduation venue locked in! Grand Edessa in Greenfield Park – Wednesday Week 10.

NAPLAN results will be handed to students next Term.

Staff Development Days for next term will be focused on numeracy. Weaknesses in numeracy (especially in Year 7/8) will use this training to help improve student results and their understanding.

Refugee Week this week. Tomorrow (17.06.25) more photos on our social media coming soon.

Week Gr8 – this Term is raising funds for RUN DIPG. A rare brain cancer, a cause close to BPHS.

Fundraising initiatives for the week are:

Monday – Soft Serve Ice Cream

Tuesday – Bake Sale

Wednesday – BBQ Sausage Sizzle

Thursday – Pizza Sale & Extended Lunch

Friday – Extended Lunch and Football Teachers vs Students match on the oval during lunch.

Updates on School Projects

New 12-seater bus has arrived

Main Quad concrete is being stripped and re-concreted due to major trip hazards. It is anticipated that during Term 3 the quad will be ready for students to use with new seating as well. Short term pain for long term gain. School secured a \$700,000 project for free, fully funded by the DoE.

No update on MPC project

Security doors and gates – July 2025

FL2 Kitchen Upgrade – November 2025

Flag Poles – June 2025 (Completed)

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL REPORTS: J. Villanueva (Year 7 & 10 Deputy Principal)

Attendance has been a key focus and if students have a wellbeing issue see their DP. If they miss the start of the lesson they miss the introductory points, it is essential that students are on time. Attendance Matters every day!

If you notice something at home that changes with your child's wellbeing, please let the DP or Year Adviser know so we can better support your child's wellbeing not only at school but at home too.

Wellbeing assemblies – more interactive meetings with different people speaking about different factors around the school. Year meetings have been reduced to half a period to ensure KLA can still take place. HT Wellbeing Zantiras spoke about Men's Mental Health Month, RUOK? RUNDIPG. DP Villanueva spoke about subject selection coming up for Year 7. Guides were distributed to students on how to pick their subjects and a booklet containing important information about the electives they can select for year 8. Students are encouraged not to pick subjects just because their friends are choosing them.

Year 10 into Year 11 subject selections – ramped up this year including a new interview process scheduled for the 25^{th of} July. During these interviews students will be discussing with DPs their choices and ensuring they get the right subject for their future career goals. Students will be required to dress up like they would for a job interview. During that day there will be market stalls run by senior students.

Parent Teacher Nights: Year 8 & 10 – Tuesday 1st July Year 7 & 9 – Wednesday 30th July

GENERAL BUSINESS:

Duke of Edinburgh Award

A wonderful initiative – we are part of a pilot by the DoE, looking at expansion

Big thank you to Chris Hollis and Brendan Clark.

School subsidised the cost.

Duke of Edinburgh Photos to be uploaded in next newsletter.

NEXT MEETING: 11th August 6PM

MEETING CLOSED: 6:44PM